
Please call (708) 358-5724 if you are unable to attend

Get the latest Village news via e-mail. Just go to www.oak-park.us and click on the e-news icon to sign up. Also, follow us on facebook, twitter and YouTube.

If you require assistance to participate in any Village program or activity, contact the ADA Coordinator at 
(708) 358-5430 or e-mail building@oak-park.us at least 48 hours before the scheduled activity.
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VILLAGE OF OAK PARK 

TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION MEETING 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 10, 2018 - 7:00 PM 

ROOM 101 – VILLAGE HALL 

 

AGENDA 

 

1. Call to Order 

 

2. Non-agenda Public Comment - up to 15 minutes 

 

3. Agenda Approval 

 

4. Approval of Draft Transportation Commission Meeting Minutes 

 

4.1 Draft October 22, 2018 Transportation Commission Meeting Minutes 

 

5. DISCUSSION ABOUT RUSH HOSPITAL DAYTIME PARKING RESTRICTIONS ON THE 

600 WENONAH AVENUE BLOCK AND 700 WISCONSIN AVENUE BLOCK 

 

5.1 Agenda Item Commentary and Background Information 

 

6. DEVELOP 2019 PARKING PILOT PROGRAM EVALUATION PLAN 

 

6.1 Agenda Item Commentary and Background Information 

6.2 ORD 18-417, Ordinance, Approved Parking Metered Hours and Limitation for Parking Pilot 

6.3 ORD 18-430, Ordinance Amending Chapter 15 Parking Pilot Program 

6.4 ORD 18-431, Ordinance, Lots P1, P2, P3, P4, P5 spaces Y2, Y3, Y4 On-street Night Parking 

Pleasant, Madison, Marion  

6.5 ORD 18-434, Ordinance, Amending Chapter 15 

6.6 ORD 18-437 Ordinance, Updating Map Codified Section 

 

7. OTHER ENCLOSURES 

 

OE1 12 months of P&T traffic item activity summary: November 2017 - October 2018 

OE2 Village Board action on Trans Com recommendations thru 11/12/2018 inclusive 

 

8. Adjourn 
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DRAFT Meeting Minutes 
Transportation Commission 

Monday, October 22, 2018 – 7:00 p.m. 
Council Chambers – Village Hall 

1. Call to Order

Chair Chalabian called the meeting to order at 6:53 PM. 

Roll Call 

Present: Chair Jack Chalabian, James Thompson, Kyle Eichenberger, Robert Taylor, 
Meghann Moses 

Absent: Roya Basirirad 

Staff: Public Works Civil Engineer/Transportation Commission Staff Liaison Mike 
Koperniak, Parking and Mobility Services Division Manager Will Gillespie, Recording 
Secretary Mary Avinger, Parking Restrictions Coordinator Jennifer Jones 

2. Non-Agenda Public Comment

The Commission received written public testimony from Chris Donovan that was 
handed out at the meeting regarding the Madison Street Road Diet.  See the attached 
written public testimony. 

3. Agenda Approval

Commissioner Thompson made a motion to approve the agenda as presented which 
was seconded by Commissioner Moses.  The motion was approved by a unanimous 
voice vote. 

4. Approval of Draft Transportation Commission Meeting Minutes

Commissioner Eichenberger made a motion to approve the draft September 24, 2018 
Transportation Commission meeting minutes which was seconded by Commissioner 
Taylor.  The motion was approved by a unanimous voice vote.  

5. PETITION FOR DAYTIME PARKING RESTRICTIONS ON THE 700 WISCONSIN
AVENUE BLOCK

Will Gillespie introduced himself as the new Parking & Mobility Services Manager for
the Parking Services Division.  He gave a brief update on the parking pilot program
and how it relates to the agenda items.
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Parking Restrictions Coordinator Jennifer Jones gave a presentation on the petition 
received requesting parking restrictions on the 700 Wisconsin Avenue block and the 
collected parking data. 
 
The Commission asked about: 
 

• Guest Passes 
• Why petitions are being presented in the pilot area 
• The collected parking data 
• Warrants for implementing parking restrictions  
• Village Staff outreach to Rush Hospital 
• Open spaces and “no parking here to corner”  
• If there is a parking policy  
• If and/or how many citations were issued  

 
The floor was opened to public testimony.  
 
Richard Newmark of the 700 Wisconsin Avenue block spoke about his wife’s 
aggravation with trying to park on their street during the day.  He is in favor of the 
restrictions. 
 
Charlene Schwar of the 700 Wisconsin Avenue block spoke of being a lifelong resident 
of the Village and the hospital being uncooperative when contacting them about their 
employees parking on the block and being told they cannot enforce their employee 
parking.  She also spoke about a lack of enforcement for cars parked at the corners.  
 
Robert Saam of the 700 Wisconsin Avenue block spoke about a number of children 
living on the block and how lots of parked cars hinder visibility.  Mr. Saam also spoke 
about the traffic light at Madison being short and only allowing a few cars to pass 
through the intersection from Wisconsin. 
 
Aaron Stigger of the 1100 Highland Avenue block spoke about his parents living near 
Oak Park River Forest high school and difficulties parking there.  Mr. Stigger suggested 
allowing six to eight hour parking.  
 
Ron Burke of the 600 Wenonah Avenue block stated the number of spaces cars are 
parked is not relevant and that the hospital will continue to grow and will become 
problematic with employees, patients and visitors.  He spoke of discussions with the 
hospital about demand management transportation which would solve the problem.   
 
The floor was closed to public testimony.  
 
The Commissioners discussed: 
 

• Timing of the traffic signals on Wisconsin Avenue at Madison Street  
• Reviewing process for making Wisconsin Avenue green signal longer 
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• Policy on requesting parking restrictions  
• Working with the hospital and hospital participation for employee parking 
• No Parking Here to Corner signs being needed 
• Enforcement being vital 
• How other blocks to the east and south of Wisconsin Avenue will be impacted 
• Hospital employees not using garage for various reasons  

Commissioner Thompson made a motion to approve the petition for three hour parking 
restrictions 8:00am to 8:00pm Monday through Friday, on the 700 block of Wisconsin 
Avenue as recommended by staff.  Commissioner Thompson motioned to amend the 
motion to include adding No Parking Here to Corner signs at all corners where 
necessary, prioritize parking enforcement, staff must outreach to hospital, and review 
the timing of the traffic signal on Wisconsin Avenue at Madison Street and the motion 
was seconded by Commissioner Taylor.  
 
Ayes: Kyle, Taylor, Thompson, Chalabian,  
Recused: Moses 
 
The motion passed with a 4-1 vote.  
  
6. PETITION FOR DAYTIME PARKING RESTRICTIONS ON THE 600 WENONAH 

AVENUE BLOCK 
 
Jennifer Jones gave a presentation on the petition received requesting parking 
restrictions and the collected parking data.   
 
The Commissioners discussed three hour parking restrictions and vehicle stickers 
overriding the restrictions.  A comment was made that this petition looks like it has 
similar reasons to the petition for the 700 block of Wisconsin Avenue.   
 
The floor was opened to public testimony.  
 
Tim Gamble of the 600 Wenonah Avenue block spoke about being a 30 year 
resident of the Village and how there are many young families on his block with 
children.  He spoke of noticing many hospital employees parking on the block which 
causes problems for young families having relatives over to babysit or visit with lack 
of parking.  Mr. Gamble also spoke about how there are no parking here to corner 
signs at the end of the block but there are always cars parked there.  He supports 
the parking pilot program and the petition for the parking restrictions.  
 
John Dagnon of the 600 Wenonah Avenue block stated he agrees with comments 
from neighbors on the 700 Wisconsin Avenue block and the 600 Wenonah Avenue 
block and supports the request for parking restrictions.  
 
The floor was closed to public testimony.  
 
The Commission discussed: 
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• Enforcement of No Parking Here to Corner restrictions 
• Thinking about visitors, guests, and employees using other forms of 

transportation 
• Transportation Demand Management program between Village and hospital 
• Being reactive versus proactive in dealing with the hospital generated parking 

problem 
 

Commissioner Taylor made a motion to approve the petition for three hour parking 
restrictions 8:00am to 8:00pm Monday through Friday, on the 600 block of Wenonah 
Avenue as recommended by staff with increased police enforcement and the motion 
was seconded by Commissioner Moses.  
 
Ayes: Kyle, Taylor, Thompson, Chalabian, Moses 
Nays: none 
 
The motion passed with a 5-0 vote.  
 
7. DEVELOP DRAFT 2019 TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION WORK PLAN 

(CONTINUED) 
 
Mike Koperniak discussed the three items of the 2019 Transportation Commission work 
plan after draft was submitted to the Village Managers Office.  The three work plan 
items that were commented on by Village staff were regarding the “fast charging” 
stations for electric vehicles, the Madison Street Road Diet, and evaluating stop sign 
compliance.  Before the discussion began Mike stated the Madison Street Road Diet is 
already being worked on and there is nothing to be done at this time.   
 
The Commission discussed:  
 

• The influence of the Commission on projects for best practices  
• If the Commission reviewed the Madison Road Diet plans 
• Other issues the Commission is not reviewing 
• CIP five year plan 
• Lake street 2019 plan 
• Study for North Avenue by City of Chicago 
• Public doesn’t understand why projects are being done  
• Commission should be able to address concerns of residents  
• Educational components to projects 
• Developing a plan for which criteria by which projects that affect vehicular, 

pedestrian, and bicycle traffic 
• Stop sign controlled intersections  
• Electric vehicles – and working with condo/apartment buildings 
• Energy policy for charging cars 
• Conversation with Energy and Environment Commission 
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8. Adjourn  
 
Commissioner Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by 
Commissioner Moses.   The motion was approved by a unanimous voice vote and the 
meeting was adjourned at 8:51p.m. 
 
Respectively submitted 
 

Mary Avinger 
Mary Avinger, 
Administrative Secretary 
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V i l l a g e  O f  O a k  P a r k

T r a ns p or t a t i on  C om m i s s i o n  Ag e n d a  I t e m

Item Title:

Review Date: December 10, 2018

Prepared By: Will Gillespie, DCS Parking & Mobility Services Manager

Abstract  (briefly describe the item being reviewed):

During the October 22, 2018 Transportation Commission meeting staff presented
petitions for 3 Hour Daytime (8am-8pm) Monday-Friday parking restrictions for the 700 
block of Wisconsin and 600 block of Wenonah. This recommendation is in conjunction 
with Village Board approved parking pilot program set to be effective January 2019.  As 
you may recall, commission approved this request for 3 Hour Daytime parking 
restrictions with amendment of parking staff to reach out to Rush Oak Park Hospital on 
a possible explanation for increased Parking in the area. 

Staff Recommendation(s):

Staff is bringing this item back to the Transportation Commission for review and 
discussion before it goes to the Village Board for approval.
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V i l l a g e  O f  O a k  P a r k

T r a ns p or t a t i on  C om m i s s i o n  Ag e n d a  I t e m

Item Title:

Review Date: December 10, 2018

Prepared By: Will Gillespie, DCS Parking & Mobility Services Manager

Abstract  (briefly describe the item being reviewed):

The Village of Oak Park staff in conjunction with the Transportation Commission, during 
the 2017 and 2018 Transportation work plan, established a parking pilot program in the 
Y2, Y3, and Y4 residential night permit parking areas. This area includes all streets 
bound by Harlem Ave, South Blvd, Oak Park Ave, and Harrison St. 

Numerous commission meetings, public community forums, internal staff discussions
were held on the topic. At the April 30, 2018 meeting the Transportation Commission
approved the parking pilot program and recommended staff present it to the board for 
consideration.

At the July 16, 2018 Village Board meeting, the board approved for staff to develop the 
necessary ordinances for a scaled back parking pilot program.  Those ordinances were 
brought to the board at its October 15, 2018 regular meeting and were approved.

On September 24, 2018 at the Transportation Commission meeting, commission 
requested parking staff to provide a draft evaluation plan for the parking pilot program 
for commissioners to review before the pilot implementation begins. .

Staff Recommendation(s):

Discuss potential evaluation measures and timing for each element of the Parking Pilot 
Program with the Transportation Commission.  Provide feedback for staff to take back 
and review.  Request a review of collected pilot evaluation measures no sooner than six 
months after the final pilot elements have commenced, likely in Q3-Q4 2019.

Supported Documentation Attached
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